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Minutes of the Parish Council Meeting held on 12th April 2011 in the Village Hall Club Room

Present:  Cllrs J Rivers (Chairman), Mrs S Mash, A Mayer, D Lewis, D Chesson, P Lyon, N Thom, Borough Council M Burgess, 7 members of the public and Mrs Y Osborne (Clerk)

2211.
Declarations of Councillors Interests: None

2212.
Update Register of Councillors Interests:  Cllr Rivers has now joined the Conservative Party.

2213.
Apologies and reason for absence:   Community Warden Karen Peck.

The meeting was adjourned for the public session

2214.
To confirm Minutes of the Meeting held on 8th March 2011:  Confirmed and signed as a correct record.

2215.
Matters Arising:  none

2216.   Planning Applications: All had been circulated to Cllrs prior to the Meeting.


I)  11/00335/AS  4 Budds Cottages, Budds Lane – Two storey rear extension with a first floor side elevation – All agreed to Support this application.


ii)  11/00384/AS  Herons Court, Budds Lane – Conversion & external alterations to garage roof space to form games room with small kitchenette area and shower room ancillary to the main dwelling -  All agreed to Support this application.

2217.
To decide upon a replacement Picnic Bench on Coronation Field deferred from last Autumn: All agreed to replace the damaged picnic bench.  Clerk to obtain prices for next meeting.

2218.
To decide upon a replacement tree for the Horse Chestnut on The Green:  Phil Willcocks, our Tree Warden had very kindly given the Clerk some suggestions.  After a short discussion it was agreed to purchase a Cheals Weeping Cherry Tree up to a cost of £50.

2219.   To agree to taking off the split apple tree branch hanging down obstructing the path onto Coronation Field:  Cllrs agreed that this should be done.  Clerk to ask Dave Fletcher if he would be kind enough to carry this out.

2220.   To obtain formal consent to write to KCC (Countryside Access Service) setting out the Council's concerns over the delay in determining the Village Green issue:  After a short discussion it was agreed that Clerk should do this stating that this doesn't prejudice our position over the proposed development by Ashford Borough Council.

2221.   To agree on what action can be taken with regard to the news that the village's Rector will not be replaced when she retires at the end of the year:  Cllr Chesson pointed out that it is a case of may not be replaced.  All agreed that it was the Council's duty, on behalf of the village, to support any action that the PCC may be taking and that a letter should be sent to the Bishop of Dover with a copy to the Archdeacon stating our concern.  

2222.
To agree to paying certain invoices when received:  All agreed that the Clerk should write out cheques for the regular payments when invoices are received rather than wait for authorisation at the next meeting.  Two signatures will be obtained as necessary with the documentation being shown to those signing the cheques.

2223.
Correspondence: 


a)  KALC – Annual Subscription £360.01 + VAT of £72.18.  Cllrs agreed to this.
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b)  Action with Communities in Rural Kent – Annual subscription of £35.  Cllrs agreed to this.


c)  Highways – A request for a list of up to six of our top highway priority issues -


     1. Blocked gully in Swan Street, marked but no action has been taken


     2. Vegetation needs to be cleared from outside No. 19 Poplar Road.


     3.  Resurface the road from Ham Green to Blackwall Bridge


     4.  Resurface the footway from Forge Meads to the Antique Shop


     5.  Sort out the Storm Gullies 


     6.  Replace missing verge markers


d)  KCC Broadband Grants – agreed that Chairman should apply.


For noting:


e)  Audit Commission – Notice of Intermediate Audit - 20th June 2011.


Previously Circulated


f)  Local Councils Direct     g)  Clerks & Councils Direct     h)  Oast to Coast Spring issue     i)  ABC Ashford Play Matters Strategy Achievements & Play Matters Framework 2011-2015     j)  KALC – Minutes of 2/2/11     k)  Rural News issue 100


Forwarded by E-mail


l)  Kent Police – Anti-Social Behaviour Strategy Survey – completed by Cllr Lyon     m)  ABC – Forward Plan of Key Decisions April to July 2011     n)  ABC – Housing Services Newsletter     o)  ABC – HOSC Notes Edition 1     p)  ABC – Town Talk newsletter circulation     q)  Southern Water – Spring 2011

2224.
To Authorise Payment:


 i)  Venus Cleaners – Street Cleaning during March £100 – Authorised


ii)  HMRC – Paye tax due Jan/Feb/March 2011 £208.00  - Authorised


iii) To re-imburse Clerk for Annual Parish Meeting refreshments £33.72 – Authorised


iv)  Wittersham Village Hall – Hire of Club Room £45 – Authorised


v)   Robert Pudan – Invoice 44 £330.00 – Authorised 


To note: Green Leaf Tree Care Invoice for £490 for felling horse chestnut on The Green and prune back apple tree and for pruning back snapped pine limb and slightly crown raise to lift branches in Cemetery paid 27th March 2011 as previously agreed.

2225.
Working Party Reports:


a) 
Finance 



i)   Monthly Transaction Statement – Agreed



ii)  End of year Statement and Receipts & payments Account – to be ratified at next 
meeting.



iii) To agree to carry over certain amounts for certain projects.  Cllrs agreed.



Cemetery £1,600.     Churchyard £350.     War Memorial £688     Youth £2500



Environmental improvements £700


b)
Planning:  



Decisions received:



11/00116/AS 
Maynes, Wittersham Road, Stone – Erection of single storey side extension












                       Granted



11/00160/AS  
Prospect House, Rye Road – Replacement windows and doors to south and 
south east elevations.                                                                                                 Granted



Considered since last meeting:



11/00289/AS  
Rugden Barn Farm, Moons Green – Timber framed building to provide 
garaging, ancillary domestic storage and home office and change of use of land to 
residential (Replacement Application for garaging, office and farm buildings previously 
approved)                                                                                                                   Support

 
c)
Highways & Footpaths – nothing further



d) Open Spaces 

             i)  Bonfire Site – Cllr Lyon reported that the Conservation Group had cleared the site and 
sown grass seed.  Formal thanks to be given.
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            ii)  Clerk reported that she had given permission for essential work to be carried out on the 
tree by the hedge on Coronation Field close to the electricity wires.

e)
Cemetery/Churchyard – Robert Pudan would remove the oak sapling growing in the fence 
in the Churchyard

2226.
Reports (for noting) from Representatives on outside bodies: 


i)  Village Hall Management Committee – Cllr Thom gave a short report.  The light should now 
  
come on in the car park and the Flat Roof needs replacing.


ii) KALC meeting of 6th April 2011 – The Chairman reported on this meeting.  Ambulance 
Response times had been discussed.  It was agreed that a survey would be produced.

2227.
Date of next Planning Meeting:  to be advised

2228.
Date of Annual Meeting of the Parish Council:  10th May 2011

2229.
Items for information: 


a)  Letter received from Wittersham School Association thanking us for our donation towards the costs of the wedding commemorative mugs and inviting a member to the tea party and to help present mugs on 28th April 2011.  Cllr Lewis is able to attend.


b)  E-mail received from ABC asking if we wish to have a Housing Needs Survey – Clerk had replied that yes we do


c)  KCC Highways Seminar 17th June – Representative to be arranged later.


d)  KCC – Highways – Find & Fix programme for minor roads.  Wittersham not on it.


e)  Cllr Lewis reported on the site meeting and planning meeting he had attended with regard to the Wittersham Coachworks application.  He felt that it had been a fair hearing.  The neighbours had got conditions they were happy with.


f)  The Chairman reported that he was on the ABC Localism Working Party and that we will be able to have say in Planning proposals.


g)  The Chairman isn't able to attend the next Parish Forum meeting and asked if any other Cllr could.  They couldn't.


h)  The Chairman gave his thanks to the three retiring Cllrs, Cllrs Chesson, Mayer & Lyon, it had been great working with them.


At this point the public were asked to leave so that agenda item 20: To consider increase in Clerks Pay Scale, could be discussed.

For Outlook on Oxney – Thanks to David Chesson, Paul Lyon and Tony Mayer for all their hard work as 

    Cllrs

